REGULAR MEETING
SHERIDAN VILLAGE COUNCIL
May 10, 2022
The regular meeting of the Sheridan Village Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President McKay

Pledge of Allegiance recited

Present: President McKay, Trustees; McDougall, Scott, Sisson, Wagner, Wyckoff McFarland
Absent: Edelman,

Guest: Glenn Ritter, Commissioner Michael Beach

Public Comment: Commissioner Beach said the County is doing great, he is excited for the ARPA funds
announcement coming soon. He encouraged everyone to vote in the August Primary & General Election.

Trustee Sisson moved to accept the agenda as presented, Trustee Scott offered support. All yeas,
motion carried.

Trustee Scott moved to approve the minutes of the April 12, 2022, regular meeting, Trustee McDougall
offered support. All yeas, motion carried.

Council reviewed paid bills as of May 4, 2022, Trustee McDougall moved to approve, Trustee Sisson
offered support. All yeas, motion carried.

Council reviewed unpaid bills, Trustee McDougall moved to approve payment of unpaid bills, Trustee
Wyckoff McFarland offered support. All yeas, motion carried.

Council reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for month ending April 30, 2022. Trustee Scott moved to
approve the treasurer’s report, Trustee Wyckoff McFarland offered support. All yeas, motion carried.

Ed Lingeman, Village Superintendent/Street Administrator —was not present, President McKay read the
attached report. A discussion proceeded, rather to pursue the purchase of a UTV or wait until fall to
order a truck. It was decided to apply for the truck as soon as they are available.

Dan Wickes, Assistant Village Superintendent-deployed

Kathy Sanders, Village Clerk —reported that the Village is now able to take online payments, in person
credit/debit cards.

Janice Jourdan, Village Treasurer- reported that there is only one water/sewer bill to access on taxes.
We have been busy with the Auditor.

Steve VanHolstyn, Code Enforcement Officer — was not present, his report was reviewed.



McKala Roberts, Community Center Custodian —reported that she is planning to do some decorating in
the restrooms.

Committee Reports:

Budget — no report

Community Center — no report

IT- no report

Ordinance - no report

Personnel — Met to discuss updating job descriptions, and the handbook.

Property/Projects — Trustee Wagner reported that he sent an email to the Hospital representative after
the last meeting and did not receive a response.

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

With no other business to discuss — Trustee Scott moved to adjourn, supported by Trustee McDougall,
all ayes, Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.

Next Regular Meeting, June 14, 2022, at 7pm

Kathy Sanders,
Village Clerk



